
 
 

THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

NEW YORK, NY 10007 
 
 
July 14, 2017 
     
Matthew Guariglia 
32798-26516705@requests.muckrock.com 
RE: ID #2017-002-00451 
 
Dear Mr. Guariglia: 
 
This letter is a response to your request pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law received 
on February 2, 2017, for the following: 
 
“Any talking points, either in email or paper, retained by the Mayor's office, communications 
office, or press relations, referencing the 2014 dropping of Charlotte the groundhog at the Staten 
Island Zoo 2/2/2014, as well as any communication retained through email from the mayor's 
chief of staff with the Staten Island Zoo.” 
 
After conducting a search, the Mayor’s Office has identified records responsive to your request 
under FOIL. The responsive records are attached. Please note that some responsive material has 
been redacted in part or withheld in its entirety pursuant to Public Officers Law §87(2)(b) and 
(g). Your request is now considered complete.  
 
You may appeal this determination in writing within thirty days by addressing such an appeal 
to Henry Berger, Records Appeals Officer -- FOILAppeal@cityhall.nyc.gov. 
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Husna Kazmir 
Associate Counsel  
Records Access Officer 


